
                                                                                MINUTES 

October 14, 2021 

    The Zoning Board met to consider the application of Chad Mills for a special exception to construct a 

water impoundment/ agricultural farm pond at 1201 Russell Station Rd., Francestown NH.  Board 

members present: Sue Jonas, Judi Miller, Scot Heath, Brad Howell and Silas Little.  Also present were Ken 

Robinson of Fieldstone and Mr. and Mrs. Mills for the applicant and Ms. Betsey Hardwick for the 

Conservation Committee. 

Mr. Robinson reviewed the application, its status with NH DES and the request to NRCS, USDA.  No 

response from NRCS has been received.  A change in the plans to address NH DES concerns has been 

made and resubmitted.  A copy of the revised plan was given to the Board. 

The Board voted for a site walk on the 18th October at 9 am.  The Board voted to continue the hearing to 

November 11 at 7 pm in order that the letter from NRCS be received. 

No abutters or others opposed.  The Conservation Committee submitted a written report and felt if the 

approval of NH DES was received and the NRCS passed, then the Conservation Commission would be in 

a position to support the request. 

Submitted 

Silas Little 

17 October 2021 


